#### FRIENDS OF AMA NEWSLETTER- DECEMBER 2023

#### Dear AMAs, Sisters, Families and Friends!

Advent and Christmas greetings to all! As we know, the season of Advent can be taken over by busyness with buying gifts, baking, holiday parties, etc. The Church invites us to enter into this season of preparation in a deeper way by pondering Jesus' coming into the world, and our expectant hope of his coming again. Jesus is truly humankind's greatest gift!

Our AMAs, today and over the years, have been "gifts" to the people they serve and the Sisters with whom they have shared their lives. We want to thank you, our donors who have supported the AMA mission for over 65 years. We pray that with your continued support, both financially and with your prayers, our young people will continue to build up God's Kingdom here on earth.

My wish and hope for each of us over these next four weeks is that we will accept the invitation to reflect on the wonder of God's plan to break into the world with his gifts of peace, hope, justice and love.

# What's inside

Director's letter Thank you Donors! **Jillian Boes reflection** Anita Chacko reflection

Page 1 Page 1

Page 2-3 Page 3-4



"Every act of self-derial makes room for God." St. Marie Eugenie

Abramoff, Kimiko Adams, Diane Anderson, Mary Lou

Archawski, Jean Loup & Michele Glew, Dottie

Bearden, Bill & Eithne Boland, Maureen

Borrouso, Robert

Boston Jr., Rod & Isabel

Buggy, Cathy & Jon Bulchand, Marie Jo

Bundonis, Virginia

Buron, Deacon Ron & Kathy

Castaldi, Peter

Cesareo, Francesco & Filomena

Cinciruk, Melissa Cleary, Mary T. Coghlan, Paul Corcoran, Janice Covino, Paul & Anne

Day, Ronald & Maria de Castro-Ash, Andrea

Degnan, James

Dowd, Kathy & Fred Englander, Barbara & Gary Fantuzzo, Christine Furcinitti, Paul

Girard, Linda & Yvon

Guitierrez, Norma Harrington, Sylvia

Haub Jr., Charles Hidalgo, Clarissa

Hunt Johnson, Nora Ickes, Howard & Sue

Johnson, Timothy & Carol

Jovellana, Eddie

Kaffenberg, Kathie & Martin Owens, Joanne

Kaiser, Chris & Mary Ann Kaune, Steve & Anne

Keating, Chris & Meg Keivens, Patrick & Rosanna

Kelly, Kathleen

Killian, Paul & Brigid

Kovich, Todd & Peggy Lazarus, Frank

Leathersich, Sally

Leeper, Kathleen & John Legarda, Rosario

Mark Brown & Kraig Kissinger

McCarthy, Gerald McCarthy, Ann

McGuire, Frank & Diane

McIlvaine, Joan Menunier, Ronelle Michalak, Pauline

Nairn, Mike Negus, Brenda Noska, Amanda

O'Connor, Bernard & Lily

O'Connor, John & Julie

Pacek, Leonard & Carolyn

Palasol, Isabelita Pantos, Barbara

Papp, Liz Papp, Nancy

Pax, Ann

Penkala, Jeanne & Jan Perron, Michel & Pamela

Piwko, Bob & Mary

Plough, Tom & Monty Ricci, Rev. Philip

Richard, Amie

Ruane, Joseph

Sandberg, Louise Schmidt, Joseph & Vida

Schwartz, Rita

Sevilla, Enid

Shafer, Clarissa

Sheehan-Collins, Beth

Sherman, Michelle

Shovlin, Pat & Jim

Simisky, Kathy

Smith, Dan

Stonecash, Kathleen

Szelest Margo & Dave

Tan, Janet

Tran, Thuvan & Son

Vance, Marge

Villas, Myrna & Ramon

Wagner, Bob & Mary

WoodBrooks, Catherine

& Mark Brooks

Woody, Christina

### Jillian Boes - Newcastle, England

Two months at Kids Kabin have already passed in the blink of an eye. They say "time flies when you're having fun," but it soars when no two days look the same.

Due to capacity and demand, all of our kids can attend one after-school session per week. So, each day brings new kids, and with different kids come different dynamics and challenges. Each session has its own little group personality, which keeps me on my toes. The Monday session I lead is completely full, and half of the kids are related. I can always count on busy woodwork and art rooms during that session, as well as some big personalities to keep engaged. The early Tuesday session is generally calmer since most of the kids are a bit older and are generally more sure of themselves since they know what they like and who they want to hang out with. Our Friday session is, frankly, a toss-up. We can count on high energy and at least two kids in the drama room, unlike the other sessions where drama is not so popular, but we can never predict who will get along with whom, or just how determined a few of them might be to spend the whole session running through the hallways.

"Time flies when you're having fun, but it soars when no two days look the same."





The kids always love smoothies from the smoothie bike!



Now, we still have to factor in one very important thing: each kid is a whole, unique person -\*gasp.\* They have good days and bad days, different learning and emotional needs, ever-evolving relationships with friends, schoolmates, and family members, personal interests and dreams, and so on. (Not to mention, they have much longer days than I do, with school starting before I am usually out of bed). It's simple, yet I am constantly forgetting this when I get frustrated that a kid keeps running around, not listening, asking nonstop questions, or getting angry at seemingly small things.

## Jillian Boes - continued

All these moments, especially the challenges, are consistent reminders of why I am here, and why these kids need this space. Some of them need access to free resources to be creative. Some just need a calm, safe space away from school that they might not get at home. All of them need to be welcomed, encouraged, and celebrated for being themselves. It's a pretty awesome thing to be part of.



Jillian with a group of children picking up litter around Kids Kabin. Kids Kabin is a community hub for Cleanup UK.

"All of them need to be welcomed, encouraged, and celebrated for being themselves. It's a pretty awesome thing to be part of."

## Anita Chacko - Worcester, MA

St. Marie Eugenie says that our life must be a constant "yes" to God. It is a "yes" that bears the weight of unwavering trust despite uncertainty and fear. It is a "yes" that requires constant listening amidst noise. It is a "yes" that requires us to seek His will over our own. That "yes" is what led me to Worcester, MA as an AMA.

While I was first uncertain of what Worcester held, in the month that I have been here, it has completely stolen my heart. The diverse people and organizations that I get to work with have been a constant reminder of the immense love and sacrifice of Christ.

I work at St. Peter's food pantry in distributing food. We spend Tuesday organizing and sorting through donated produce, and Wednesday distributing the food. Hundreds of cars and people begin to line up as early as 5 A.M., with many families being non-English speaking immigrants. However, despite the language barrier, I have learned that so much can be communicated and that showing them that they are loved and cared for requires no words.

#### Anita Chacko - continued



"The diverse people and organizations that I get to work with have been a constant reminder of the immense love and sacrifice of Christ."



I also have the privilege of working with elementary students and preschoolers. I help out with afterschool clubbing, reading to them, and doing different learning activities. I have found myself to be the center of a very entertaining game the preschoolers like to play where they guess my age. Currently, the consensus is: 1.) Ms. Anita is much too tall to be seven years old, and 2.) Ms. Anita must be between 8 and 69 years old. Working with them has been a wonderful reminder of the innocence, curiosity, and child-like nature that is in all of us.

Whether it is a 4-year-old presch

Whether it is a 4-year-old preschooler or a 50-year-old migrant, every single person I have interacted with has molded my heart. The immense generosity and kindness that I have seen people of all backgrounds and ages have shown me how much Christ works through people.

As I continue my service here, I trust more and more the circumstances that I find myself in and the people God allows me to meet. I cannot wait to see how I will continue to say "yes" in my time here in Worcester!

